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AN INTERVIEW 

I had the following interview with the 
Reverend Winfree Smith at his house on Sun
day afternoon past. Mr. Smith is currently 
engaged in writing a book about the New 
Program at St John's. Mr Smith is eminently 
qualified for such a task: he was a student 
of both Scott Buchanan and Stringfellow Barr 
at the University of Virginia, and he became 
a tutor here four years after the New Pro
gram was instituted. I would like to thank 
Mr Smi th for allowing me this interview. 

CAMPBELL: What is your book about Mr Smith? 
SMITH: I began with a brief description of 
the program, and then I sought to tell the 
story of how it came to be. I also discussed 
the thought of Scott Buchanan. As you prob
ably know, it was Scott Buchanan more than 
any other one person who planned the St 
John's program. 
CAMPBELL: When do you expect to finish the 
book? 
SMITH: I'm supposed to finish the book next 
summer, and I hope I will. Mr Weigle has 
told me that if I don't succeed in writing 
the history of the program from the start
ing-point to the present, that's all right. 
It may be that I'll simply tell the story up 
through the years Barr and Buchanan were 
with the program. I'd like to get beyond 
that. 
C: I hope you do, because that's just the 
beginning of the story of the program. It 
seems to have undergone a change, a solidi
fica tion, since Mr Klein came. 
S: Yes. 
C: When did Mr Barr and Mr Buchanan leave? 
S: Mr. Buchanan left in the middle of '46, 
and Mr Barr left at the end of that year . 
C: When did Mr Klein come? 
S: He came i n ' 38. 

C: I've heard there was some friction be
tween Mr Buchanan and Mr Klein concerning 
the way the program should be. , 
S: I don't think there was friction between 
them as far as the program itself was con
cerned. By that I mean the· program based 
essentially on the great books and the lib
eral arts; and after all, Mr Klein didn't 
really change any formal aspect of the pro
gram when he became dean. But I would say 
that there was some disagreement between Mr 
Buchanan and Mr· Klein with respect to the 
way in which they understood the program. 
C: How were they different? 
S: Mr. Buchanan, it seems to me, pl~ced.the 
primary emphasis on the liberal arts and 
thought of the great books in rel a ti on to 
the liberal arts. Evidence for that is found 
both in the Virginia report which antedated 
the St John's program, and in the second 
catalogue of the New Program. In that sec
ond catalogue the books are divided into 
three classes: first, books which are expo
sitory of the liberal arts; second, books 
that are models of the liberal arts; and 
third, books that are material for practice 
of the liberal arts. I think that the 6las
sification of Mr Buchanan indicates what I 
have said: namely, he was thinking of the 
great books not so much in terms of their 
content as in terms of their relation to the 
liberal arts. Mr Klein, on the other hand, 
was much more concerned with the content. I 
believe that if you went through all the 
seminar reading lists you would discover the 
amount of reading was greatly reduced during 
Mr Klein's deanship. Some people think we 
still have too much reading. 
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